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To the Editor, Lake Oswego Review:
The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), whose mission is to protect human health and the environment, has begun dismantling its network of 27 nationwide libraries that provide critical environmental health and science data to EPA and outside scientists. EPA has taken this step without consulting Congress, its own scientists, or the public. EPA’s actions, which have been criticized by its own Office of Enforcement and Compliance, will affect scientists, policy makers, and indeed anyone seeking information regarding the state of our environment. This issue carries special relevance for Oregonians, given recent concerns over water quality in Lake Oswego and elsewhere in the state.
EPA has already closed or reduced services at nearly one-third of its 27 libraries. According to newspaper reports, scientific journals and data, acquired at taxpayer expense, have been literally tossed into dumpsters. EPA administrators claim they are merely “consolidating facilities” and that “materials will eventually be made available on-line.” However, no needs assessment has been performed and funds don’t exist to carry out this expensive and time-consuming project, almost guaranteeing that important information will be lost forever. In fact, less than 0.5% of EPA materials are currently available on-line, and websites from the closed libraries have been partially or completely shut down. Ironically, a 2004 internal EPA analysis showed that the library network saved over 214,000 hours of staff time annually, a cost savings of $7.5 million.

EPA’s policy comes during dark days for US science, when federal appointments have been made based on political connections rather than expertise and when agency scientists have been muzzled and critical reports censored. To protest the EPA’s callous disregard for science and public health call EPA Administrator Stephen Johnson at 202-564-4700 or submit a comment at www.epa.gov.

Sincerely,
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